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How We Adopted a Kakapo
     by Kobie, Elphine and Tayla, from Wakefield School

How it all started.

One day Kobie and Elphine were researching on the Department of Conservation website for our bird feeder design project when Elphine 
came across a thumbnail for Kākāpō adoptions. 

When we showed Ms G she said “Share the link to me, we should look further into it.”  So we did. A few minutes later we showed the 
class. They thought it was a brilliant idea but we realised we only had a week, so we got to work.

We worked on it in our spare time and made a slide on why we should adopt a kākāpō. We soon haWd an idea of which one we wanted 
but we found out the one we really, really wanted was $500. But we knew we had to be realistic and so we aimed for the bronze and 
hoped for silver.

We wanted a kākāpō so badly but the question was, how would we raise the money in time?

We were all ready to get some work done and Elphine called and said she had Covid, oh nooo! What am I gonna do without her?!

Luckily Tayla was able to help get us up and running. We went to talk to Ruth, the Four Square Manager, to ask if we could sell 
gingerbread men outside the Four Square on Wednesday. She kindly offered to help us do a raffle and would supply us with a goody 
basket. This was such a surprise but it meant we had to hastily put together a raffle sheet. 

The next Tayla and Kobie arranged to bake gingerbread men after school to sell the next day along with the raffle.

Elphine got back to school on Wednesday, the day Kobie and Tayla were selling the raffle tickets and gingerbread men so she came down 
to help. The sale started off strong and carried on for a while but it slowed soon after. But we still managed to sell all the tickets and a lot 
of the gingerbread men.

After a long week, we had successfully managed to raise $610 (oh my gosh!!), with a combination of raffle tickets, gingerbread men and 
generous family contributions.  It also meant that we were able to purchase a gold level kākāpō. 

We decided on Rahotu because as a chick he had been affected by a fungal respiratory infection, called aspergillosis.  This adoption is 
now being processed by the Department of Conservation and we are looking forward to receiving confirmation of this and the rewards in 
the post next year which include updates on how Rahotu is doing.

The remaining money we are 
donating to the bird cafe project 
for the school.

Thank you to everyone who 
supported us with this project.

Rahotu                                                                        
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WINDOW ON WAKEFIELD

How it works…
Window on Wakefield is produced and published by Waimea South Community Facility Charitable Trust.  
All businesses advertising in this publication incur a cost for the advertising space allocated, depending on 
the size and location of the advertisement.  The funds raised from this advertising are used to cover the 
costs of printing Window on Wakefield.  No parties are paid for the time involved with editing, coordinating 
and publishing this paper.  It is the intention that if surplus funds are raised from advertising, that these will 
be held to be used for other community projects.  The bank reconciliations and financial reports related to 
this account will be made available to any person who wishes to view them.  

Content…
Window on Wakefield is a community newspaper, and as such, we look forward to having 
articles and content contributed by our community.  If you wish to submit a one off article, 
or suggest some regular content, please make contact with Sonia on 541 9005 or email 
windowonwakefield@gmail.com and read the Terms and Conditions below. 

We try to ensure information published is truthful and accurate, but do not check the facts of the 
articles and therefore cannot attest to their validity.  While all reasonable care is exercised, we do 
not accept liability for any loss whatsoever incurred through our errors, acts or omissions in relation 
to the content of an article, or for any consequences of readers relying on the information published.  
Opinions expressed by contributors do not necessarily represent the views of the Waimea South 
Community Facility Charitable Trust, nor are they necessarily endorsed by the Editor or Publisher.

Advertising…
If you wish to advertise in Window on Wakefield, please make contact with 
Genie on 027 306 4237 or email info@promoteyou.co.nz and read the Terms and 
Conditions that will be provided on the rate card. 

TERMS AND CONDITIONS REGARDING PUBLISHING OF CONTENT

a.  All articles and other content submitted for publishing must disclose the author’s name or 
     where the article/content is contributed by a community group, then that community group’s  
     name.

b.  All images should be provided to us in a high quality PDF format.  We take no responsibility
     for the quality of reproduction for images that are not supplied to us in this format.

c.  If you wish to make changes to an article or content already submitted, please ensure 
     these are communicated to us before the relevant deadline date.

d.  When you submit an article or other content for publishing you:
     ● agree that the submitted material and/or images can be reproduced by the Editor or 
        Publisher at any time without your prior approval
     ● agree that all photographs submitted for publishing are provided free of charge, and 
        the approval to print has been obtained from any persons shown in the photo - this is 
        the responsibility of the person submitting the photo
     ● acknowledge that all material is held by us at your risk and is not insured by us.  
        Material will only be returned on request and may otherwise be destroyed by us
    ● warrant and undertake that no statement, image, representation or information 
       contained in your supplied article or content:
	 * is or is likely to be misleading or deceptive;
	 * is at all defamatory, in breach of copyright, trademark or other intellectual or 
                 industrial property right; 
	 * is otherwise in breach of the Copyright Act 1994, Defamation Act 1992, or any 
                 provision of any Statute, Regulation or rule of law.

e.  We reserve the right to decline the publication of any article or any content whatsoever 
     on any grounds that we in our absolute discretion see fit.

NEXT EDITION
Due out the first full week of each month

All Advertising to be submitted by the 20th of the Month prior
All Content to be submitted by the 23rd of the Month prior
For Advertising please contact Wakefield Print Ltd 541 9641

For Content please contact All Accounts Matter Ltd 541 9005

Jill O’Brien
R D 1 Wakefield

Rural Mail Contractor
FOR ALL YOUR 
MAIL NEEDS

Stamps, Parcels, Freight
Phone 541 8963

Mobile 027 324 2126

Don’t Despair!

Did Your Business

Miss Out This Time 

We have saved

a spot for the next

publication 

Just for your business

Give us a call
541 9641

or
Email

info@wakefieldprint.co.nz
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Community Centre Steering Group
Rerun of article originally run in September 2022
    by Peter Verstappen

Needs Analysis Underway [almost complete]

The Waimea South Community Facility Steering Group is a local initiative to build a new centre to replace the village hall and serve the 
needs of Wakefield/Brightwater and surrounding comunities into the future.

The Steering Group was set up after a public meeting in November 2020, with currently ten members, all Wakefield locals.  Our impetus 
for the project is a commitment in the TDC’s Ten Year Plan to create a new community facility ‘in the Brightwater/Wakefield area’.  This 
will only become a reality with the backing of the communities themselves.  

The group meets monthly and between meetings members work on various aspects of the project.  

Work over the last year includes:

1.  Becoming an Incorporated Society and a Charitable Trust; the Waimea South Community Facility Incorporated Society Charitable 
Trust Board.  Among other benefits, this allows us to raise tax deductible donations, and is a pre-requisite for applying for large grants.
2.  Talking to local groups and individuals about what they’d like in a new community facility.  We’re determined to listen to as many locals 
as we can – if you want to have a say, contact one of our members (details below)
3.  Commissioning a Needs Analysis, a necessary first step towards getting the project off the ground.  We are partnering with the TDC 
and Brightwater Community Association, and have contracted Global Leisure Group to do the work, which has now been completed with 
the report due out in the New Year.  
4.  Linking with the Brightwater community.  We’ve established a positive partnership with the Brightwater Community Association and 
look forward to working with them to get the best for the wider community. 
5.  Taking on the management of Window on Wakefield.  From October Window on Wakefield moved from the Community Council to 
the Community Facility Charitable Trust Board.  This is the best vehicle to move the publication forward as being a charitable trust with 
tax exempt status, we are not required to pay tax on profits.  This also has a great fit with the objectives of the Trust as we are looking to 
create a "hub" for the community and we hope that the Window on Wakefield provides that communication "hub" already.  

Other work continues to establish the Trust’s presence in our community, and you’ll hear a lot more about us, and this excellent project, 
in the months ahead.  If you have suggestions or ideas for a new community facility, we’d like to hear from you.  Contacts are:

Peter Verstappen	021 047 1092  or 03 541 8332
Sonia Emerson	 021 221 1009	 or 03 541 9005

Or contact one of the Steering Group members:
Julian Eggers
Charlotte Thynne
Jenny Lines
Win Greenaway
Jo Greenaway
Don McLean
Ryan Edwards
Neil Kitchen
Cr Christeen Mackenzie attends our meetings on behalf of the TDC.

566 Church Valley Road, Wakefield Ph: 5419093    Mon - Fri 7.30am - 5pm

WAKEFIELDQUARRY
Drainage metal  :  Hard fill  :  Basecourse 70mm  :  Topcourse 40mm & 20mm

Landscape rock  :  Lime
Sorry no more trailers or utes may be loaded because of the safety risk.  

We do have a 2.5t tiptruck available.
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Wakefield Health Centre

Phone 541 8911
12 Edward St  Wakefield

 

 

Surgery hours:
Monday to Friday  8.30am – 5:30pm
Wednesday  8.30am – 7pm

Health Centre
     by Dr Mark Fry

Happy New Year to all our patients. We hope 
you have had a restful time over the festive 
period and have been kind to yourself if you 
have set any resolutions for 2023.

GARDENING SAFELY!
Gardening is a popular pastime here in 
Aotearoa New Zealand. It keeps you fit, it gets 
you outdoors and lets you grow your own food 
however, there are a few hazards that can 
spoil your enjoyment. Here are a couple of top 
tips for staying safe in your garden.

Legionnaire's Disease
Legionnaire's disease is caused by an organism 
that lives in moist conditions and can cause a 
type of pneumonia. Legionella can be found in 
compost, potting mix, soil and mulches and you 
can catch it by breathing in airborne particles. 

•  We advise wearing a face mask indoors and 
outdoors when working with potting mix or compost, to avoid inhaling dust that may contain the bacteria.

•  Always read the warning label on bags of compost or potting mix carefully.

•  Gently dampening soil-type products with water helps reduce the amount of dust.

Tetanus
Tetanus is caused by bacteria called Clostridium tetani. These 
bacteria are commonly found in soil, and the manure of animals 
such as horses and cows and can enter your body through a 
wound. Once in your body, the bacteria can quickly multiply and 
release a toxin, affecting your nerves and causing symptoms 
such as muscle stiffness and spasms. 

•  It's important to check with your doctor to make sure you're up to 
date with your tetanus vaccination.

•  Wearing gardening gloves protects your hands from cuts 
and abrasions and reduces the risk of infections such as 
tetanus. If you do cut yourself, clean the area thoroughly 
with warm water. If you return to the garden, ensure the 
cut is completely covered up. Covering the wound prevents 
bugs from getting into it and causing an infection. Most 
cuts, scratches and grazes will heal by themselves after a 
few days but if you notice signs of infection such as pus, 
swelling and redness talk to your doctor or pharmacist.

•  Closed shoes (not sandals) protect your feet from cuts and 
scrapes and reduce the risk of injury if you accidentally stand on a 
sharp gardening tool.
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Mike Lewis Shearing

Lifestyle block shearer
available

Sheep/Alpacas

All areas covered

Ph 03 541 9794

On the Beat
     by Constable Jamie White, Wakefield Police

Kia Ora Wakefield,

Wishing you a Happy Christmas and a Happy New Year. I am showing commitment to the cause and writing this just before midnight 
on Christmas day. In all reality I am heading away on holiday for a few days, in the Marlborough Sounds, and have left this until the last 
minute before I finish my week. I am looking forward to taking a few days out with the family, doing some water skiing and getting in some 
fishing and much needed quality time with the family. 

I trust you have all had a fantastic Christmas day and were able to take some time to celebrate and make new memories with friends and 
family. I had a very busy Christmas Eve getting called out around 3am on Christmas Eve and then getting called out again to another job 
just after midnight on Christmas morning. I dived into bed at 3am and got in a few hours sleep before being woken up by some excited kids 
who wanted to open some presents. Thankfully Christmas day wasn’t too bad and I was able to enjoy a fantastic wider family Christmas 
dinner without getting called out. 

I would like to acknowledge the volunteers at our local Fire Brigades in Wakefield, Brightwater and Tapawera, who have had multiple 
callouts today on Christmas. We are very fortunate to be supported by these selfless local legends who continue to serve when many of 
us get to sit back and relax. Make sure you take the time to thank the volunteers you know in the brigades. 

Myself and the family were able to head out with the Fire Brigade on Christmas Eve and spread some Christmas cheer to the kids in Wakefield. 
Plenty of lollies, Police stickers, stamps, badges and colouring sheets were given out to exited local kids. It’s a very fun tradition that we will 
look to continue to support.

Please remember these holidays that whilst you may be taking a holiday, the criminals out there won’t be. If you are heading away make 
sure your place is secured and if you cannot have someone house sit make sure you have someone who can keep an eye on your place. 
If you aren’t heading away these holidays make sure you keep an eye out for your neighbours places while they are away and report 
any suspicious activity to Police via 111. 

I have certainly noticed an increase in family harm incidents leading up to Christmas and we recognise that this can be a stressful time 
for families. Remember if you are struggling, this life was not meant to be lived isolated and alone. If you need help don’t be afraid to 
reach out and ask for it. Whether it be financially or otherwise there are fantastic agencies out there who are able to help. If you know of 
families who are doing it tough make sure you reach out to them and help them however you can. We never know what people are going 
through in life and sometimes the very act of reaching out can mean more than you will ever know. 

Finally take care if you are heading away on a road trip. Make sure you do the necessary pre trip checks to ensure your vehicle, trailers 
and caravans are legal and safe. Don’t forget to plan your trip out and if it is a long trip plan a few pit stops a long the way to keep you 
alert. We cannot be everywhere at once so keep your eyes out for unsafe driving and remember you can report it directly to *555 or 111 
if you can’t remember the first number. If you have a passenger in the vehicle, having footage of dangerous or unsafe driving can be gold 
for helping us to determine the best course of action and to prove the offending.

On behalf of Matt and I, we thank you for supporting us as your local Police. We are privileged to be able to serve in this community. It’s 
been a year of challenges and hardships at times but I can honestly say there is no other place I would rather be than with my friends and 
family serving you all in the awesome village of Wakefield.  Catch you all in 2023 and I hope you enjoy taking some time out to recharge 
the batteries and make some memories with family and friends.

Take care and be kind to one another.

   

 
NZRP, BPhty 

 Accident & Sports Injuries    All Sprains & Strains 
 Neck & Back Pain    Pre/ Post Surgical rehab 
 Vestibular Rehab 

 ACC & PRIVATE TREATMENTS 

03 541 8911 
At the WAKEFIELD HEALTH CENTRE   12 Edward Street, Wakefield 

info@wakefieldphysiotherapy.co.nz 
www.wakefieldphysiotherapy.co.nz 
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Searching for no nonsense professionals who will 
provide the service and results you deserve. 

 Lydia Heyward & Jilly Perry are your local real estate 
experts to call.

CALL US TODAY!

REAL ESTATE IS OUR BUSINESS 

Lydia Heyward
027 432 8532
lydia.heyward@bayleys.co.nz

Jilly Perry
022 193 9441

jilly.perry@bayleys.co.nz       Vining Realty Group Ltd, Bayleys, Licensed under the REA Act 2008

Real Estate Is Our Business

Lydia has been nothing short of incredible. My         
dealings with her have been very professional and so 

very knowledgeable. She is calm and honest, and seems 
to have the knack and insight of leaving you alone to  

process and not being pushy. 
We have bought and sold properties with her - its been 

a stressless experience! Lydia is to be highly 
recommended for any real estate proposition …                 

guarantee it’ll be angst free! 

Lydia Superstar! 

Top Job In A Short Time
I'd like to say what an excellent effort Jilly put in, not only in 

finding us a new home but also in the sale of Mum's. Both Jilly and 
Lydia made Mum, an elderly person who had lived in her home for 
nearly 60 years, feel completely at ease through the whole process 
and I couldn't be more pleased with their handling of her. And as 
for finding us the property at 6 Angus Place, I couldn't commend 
more Jilly's effort in finding a place that suited both our needs in 

such a short period. She put in a lot of ground work and also gave 
out some helpful ideas as to what might be possible for the new 
place, which we will probably follow up on. Thanks again to Jilly 

Perry and Lydia Heyward for a top job.  

SOLD

SOLD

NEW YEAR - NEW MOVE
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     by Tony Eames

The Christmas Tournament was sponsored by Wendy 
Pearson, Tall Poppy Real Estate. It was won by Ray 
Goldsmit, Greg Reed and Mike Keenan from Stoke.

Thanks to Wakefield Four Square and Wakefield Pharmacy 
for donating raffle prizes for various events.

Club Champs winners:
Men’s Open Singles - Mel Mounsey
Women’s Open Singles - Margaret Eames
Women’s Vet Singles - Carolyn Mason

We have hosted several social groups for functions, playing 
bowls and providing food and drinks. There has been great 
feedback from those attending and members put a great 
effort into these. If you want to consider a function, please 
contact us below.

The Edna Higgins Shield played at Wakefield was won by the Nelson Reps’ team, each of four Nelson teams of triples playing against one 
team from each of Marlborough, West Coast and Buller Bowls Centres. One of the Nelson teams was skipped by Wakefield’s Margaret 
Eames and won all its three games.

A number of Wakefield residents are hoping to start a chess club in the village to play on a regular basis. This will be held at the bowling 
club, commencing Tuesday 24 January at 7.30pm. Anyone interested is invited to attend that evening. Please see separate notice or for 
more info contact Brian on 541 9635.  

Please feel free to call in to the club whenever there is something on.  

Phone 541 8556 (leave a message if the answerphone comes on).

Email - wakefieldbowlsecreary@gmail.com
Website - https://www.sporty.co.nz/wakefieldbowls
Or contact us on Facebook.

Top:
Nelson women's reps' team with the Higgins Shield.

Below:
Winner of the Christmas tournament sponsored by Wendy Pearson, Tall Poppy 
Real Estate with the tournament organizer and greens' superintendent Kevin 
Galvin on the left, Ray Goldsmit, Greg Reed and Mike Keenan. 

Wakefield Bowling Club

Dellclous local honey 
Mountain Valley Honey brings you award winning honeys, harvested from the beautiful 

Marlborough Sounds and stunning remote areas of the top of the South Island. 

Our bees forage our region to bring you Manuka, Native Bush, Autumn Gold, Kamahi, Beech 
Honeydew, Raia, Kanuka and Clover honey. 

All our honeys are hand packed, with minimal processing from hive to honeypot, locking in 
flavour for you to enjoy. 

Exquisite honeys to enchant your taste buds. 
Visit us evey Saturday at the Nelson Market. 

Facebook: Mountain Valley Honey lnstagram: mountainvalleyhoney 
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1 Bird Lane, Wakefield 
www.allaboutyoubeauty.co.nz

Phone: 541 9510
Mobile: 027 6143 298

To start the new year off why not try out a
Lash Lift and Tint.

Lash Lifts open and define your eyes and even
the shortest lashes look longer and thicker.

 
Great for summer swimming and camping,

no maintenance and no mascarra needed.

For January only try a Lash Lift and Tint for $80
and I'll add on a Brow Tint and Shape for free!

Happy New Year

Local Financial Advisers
Helping Kiwis for 30 years. 

Planning for Re�rement 
Investment Advice 

KiwiSaver – so it meets your needs 
Insurance Protec�on for Families 

Insurance Protec�on for Businesses
Private Medical Insurance

Becky: 021 027 31220
Russell: 021 520 836

www.iconicfinancial.co.nz

 
 

• Rural and Residential Fencing • Decks • 
• Sheds • Pergolas • Retaining Walls •  

 

 

Call Jamie today for a free quote 
021 193 6331 

jabeer@out look .co.n z  
w w w . f e n c e w o r x f o x h i l l . c o m  

Check out what my clients have to say at 
www.nelsontravelbroker.co.nz

Phone: 03 541 8417 or 021 545 799
Email: sue@nelsontravelbroker.co.nz

A proud member of Travel Connections NZ Limited.
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     by David Win

Here’s hoping you have all enjoyed Xmas 
and New Year.  

At ‘the Park’ we are again planning for an 
enjoyable year where our volunteers can 
use their skills in a convivial environment 
whilst getting satisfaction from maintaining, 
repairing, or restoring but also having time 
for the all-important cuppa. 

It is also thanks to TDC for a grant which 
has enabled us to concrete a pathway for 
better access for wheelchairs / pushchairs 
etc.  

This path is across the front of the Rex 
Kelly Vintage Chainsaw Collection, Model 
Trains and to link up with the Win Jowett 
Vehicles and Speedway Bikes Collection.

Our popular first Sunday of the month 
Steam Up with traction engine trailer 
rides, honey barrel and bush rail jigger 
rides will again be operating.  

Our feature event in this period being the 
Nelson Vintage Engine and Machinery 
Club two day display and activities event.

‘Park’ Dates to remember: 
•   Sunday 15 January 2023 – Open day

•   Sunday 5 February – Steam Up open day

•   Sunday 19 February – Open day

•   Sunday 5 March – Steam Up open day

•   Saturday & Sunday 18 & 19 March – Nelson Vintage Engine & 
Machinery Club 2 day display & activities, featuring the Fergie tractor

•   Friday 24 March Jowett vehicles display

•   Sunday 2 April  - Steam Up open day  

Above:  A Massey Ferguson tractor at the Park – extremely popular 
and a solid name in the agricultural industry, known for their reliable 
performance, versatility, durable and incredible longevity.

Higgins Heritage Park Happenings

Dane Boswell - Property Maintenance 

Does your place need a spruce up? 
Or are you preparing to sell and need to get 'sale ready ' ?
I offer the following services:
- Decks 
- Fences 
- Water Blasting 
- Painting 
- Tiling 
- Odd jobs and more 
Call me today on 021 0832 0013 

CUSTOM DESIGN & BUILD CHAIRS, SOFAS, OTTOMANS
RECOVERY & REPAIR

Craig 022 351 5989     Cherie 022 352 5991

Ph 541 8312
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SIMON & ARRON WHITTAKER
        027 541 8507 OR 027 541 8509
     info@thetinyhousecompany.co.nz

           thetinyhousecompany.co.nz

QUALITY AT A PRICE YOU CAN AFFORD

Pigeon Valley Wakefield

Whether you have cattle, horses, dogs or cats, the staff 
at the Vet Centre always endeavour to treat each 
animal as an individual for personal patient care. 

Let us help you to treat your animals with the quality 
care they deserve. 

For a happier, healthier animal, family and lifestyle 
come see us at The Vet Centre Richmond.

Our services include
-Large animal and Equine services
-Small animals furry and feathered
-Surgery and dental procedures
-Digital x-ray and Ultrasound
-Free Travel to Tapawera on Thursdays
-Puppy Classes and nutrition consults
and so much more!

24 hour emergency 03 544 5566 
www.vetcentre.net.nz 

Richmond Clinic - Gladstone Road 03 544 5566
Motueka Clinic 03 528 8459 and Mapua Clinic 03 540 2329

Keep an eye on our promos on Facebook

CAN YOU
XSCAPE?

SCAPE
SPACE

Nelson’s Premier Escape Rooms

Book Online 
xscapespace.co.nz

or Call 021 972 221
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Call (03) 526 8221
ed@edthynnehearing.co.nz

Proudly 100% Kiwi owned and operated

Hear,
Every Time 
Tasman

Visiting Wakefield Fortnightly

Hearing Checks & Diagnostic Testing 

Hearing Aid Fittings & Maintenance

Tinnitus Support & Advice

Microsuction Wax Removal

“...for all creatures great & small...”

Ph 541 8974
info@tcvet.co.nz  *  www.tcvet.co.nz

Edward Street, Wakefield

Head office 35 McGlashen Avenue, Richmond

544 1200 24 hours 

HOURS: 
Monday 8.30 – 5.00 with Brenda consulting all day
Tuesday 8.30 – 5.00 with Brenda - morning consults only
Wednesday 8.30 – 12 Nurse only
Thursday  8.30 – 5.00 with Paula – morning consults only
Friday 8.30 – 12.00 Nurse only

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Shone & Shirley was Nelson's first funeral home, established in 1862. 
 Today we offer our modern chapel facilities which seats 160  
people and we also have space for a more intimate service.  

  
Alternatively, you may have a special place where you would like to 
hold your loved one's ceremony, be it  at home, in a garden, at the 

graveside or some other venue of your choice.   

You are welcome to meet our staff and inspect our premises at any 
time. Simply call us on 03 546 5700 to make an appointment.  

 

Our family caring for your family 

03 546 5700  -  24 hours 

shoneandshirley.co.nz 



Window On Wakefield   Issue 120 January 2023                                     Page 12

     by Sonia Emerson, CA, BBus

Happy New Year - I hope that you managed or are managing, some time out for rest and relaxation with whanau and friends.

New rules on GST invoicing apply from 1 April 2023. These changes have been designed for 21st century business record-keeping and 
modernise invoicing rules in place since 1986, based on paper-based record-keeping systems.

The rules are permissive, so businesses can issue current tax invoices without falling foul of the new rules. However, this doesn’t mean 
you can ignore them. Your suppliers and customers may introduce changes to their systems stemming from the new rules. You need to 
be ready to cope with receiving ‘taxable supply information’ in different formats, as opposed to a ‘tax invoice’.

What's Changing?
It's important to note there are no changes to the imposition or calculation of GST – these new rules only relate to information 
requirements.

A major component supporting the GST system’s integrity is the provision of prescribed information about taxable supplies contained in a 
tax invoice. Considerable changes have occurred in business practices relating to transactional information and technology since GST’s 
introduction over 35 years ago, and the new rules reflect this. They are less prescriptive, allowing the way supply information for goods 
and services is created, provided, and retained to be determined as part of normal record-keeping processes. 

From 1 April 2023 businesses must retain a minimum set of information relating to transactions, and are no longer required to issue a ‘tax 
invoice’ for GST purposes. 

Don’t forget, however, that normal commercial and contract law still require invoices and 
record-keeping requirements. Invoices must still be used to notify the customer of their 
obligations for a taxable supply, but from 1 April 2023 an invoice will not need to meet the 
old prescriptive requirements such as displaying the words ‘tax invoice’.

A Matter of Accounts

 

 

 

 Value of transaction 
Information requirement <$200 $200>$1,000 >$1,000 
Name and registration number of supplier    
Date of supply    
Description of good or services    
Amount of consideration for the supply    
Statement that consideration includes tax 
charged or the amount of tax charged 

   

Recipient details for the recipient *    
Physical address of recipient (if available)    

CONTACT OUR TEAM 

 

What information  
do I need to keep? 
 
 
‘Taxable supply information’ is effectively  
replacing tax invoices and must be retained  
and able to be provided. 
 
The information required is dependent  
on the value of the transaction: 

 
[Insert your contact details here] 

ACCELERATE | November • 2022 02  

Requirements around credit and debit notes are similarly revised. Formal GST credit and  
debit notes will no longer be required, however information known as ‘supply correction  
information’ must be retained. This includes information on inaccuracies corrected such as  
incorrect descriptions of goods or services, places/times of supply or suppliers/customers. 

You must provide supply correction information where the taxable supply information  
previously provided to a recipient has an incorrect amount of GST, or where you included  
the incorrect amount of output tax in a GST return. You must provide this information by  
a date agreed between you and the recipient, or if no date is agreed, within 28 days of  
the date of the taxable supply information that contained the mistake. 

Where the GST shown in the taxable supply information is greater than the eventual GST  
charged due to a prompt payment discount or an agreed discount which are part of usual  
business terms, you won’t have to provide the supply correction information. 
 
What about Buyer-Created Tax Invoices? 

New buyer-created taxable supply information follows the same criteria as the normal taxable supply information, depending on the value of the 
transaction, i.e. whether it’s less than $200, or up to $1,000 etc. More importantly, you no longer need Inland Revenue approval to use buyer-created 
taxable supply information (previously required for buyer-created tax invoices). However, both parties to a buyer-created taxable supply arrangement  
must agree that only the recipient will provide buyer-created taxable supply information and you must record the reasons, if they are not part of the  
normal terms of business between the parties. 

Note any existing Inland Revenue approvals to use buyer-created tax invoices are not affected. 

* Recipient details require the name of the recipient  
and one or more of the following: 

 

• Address of a physical location 

• Telephone number 

• Email address 

• Trading name other than the name of the recipient 

• New Zealand business number (NZBN) 

• Website address 

Even though the new rules still allow ‘tax invoices’ to be issued after 1 April 2023, it is important to make sure you think about: 
 

• Your accounts payable processes. Do your systems or staff automatically reject invoices which don’t have the words ‘tax invoice’ on them? If so, review 
this as your suppliers (and customers) may update their systems for the new rules. You may receive invoices after 1 April 2023 which don’t have these 
words on the invoice. The same will apply for credit notes, debit notes and buyer-created tax invoices. 

 
• Your information management systems. Review your systems to ensure supplier and customer databases can handle the taxable supply information 

requirements, especially recipient information (e.g. physical address and NZBN options). 

 
• Reviewing arrangements with suppliers and customers where buyer-created invoicing is more appropriate. Where you are entering into new buyer-

created taxable supply information arrangements, you will need to retain the correct records (including copies of the agreements). 

 
• The time of supply rules. Certain transactions will have a different time of supply to the date the invoice is created. From 1 April 2023, the time of supply 

must be included in taxable supply information. 

 
• Training your staff on the new rules, including what is required to support GST input tax deductions. As well as a refresher on GST, it will also give you 

the opportunity to review supplier/customer arrangements and ensure all business/trade terms are current and comply with the new rules. 

 
• Progressing towards e-invoicing if you haven’t already. These new GST invoicing rules have been introduced to cater for technology and business 

processes. More efficient invoicing processes could benefit your business.  

April 2023 is not that far away. Please contact us to help you assess what your business may need to do before then! 

What do I have to do before 1 April 2023? 

2020/2021
Certi�ed
Consultant

5

BRAND MARK

We have three colour versions of the 
brand available for you to use.

Choose whichever version suits  
your requirements.

Use the logo in its entirety.  
The CA mark should only be  
used in conjunction with the words 
Chartered Accountants Australia  
and New Zealand. 

COLOUR VARIATIONS

The Chartered Accountants Australia 
and New Zealand logo can be used in 
three di�erent colour combinations or  
in 80% black (grey) or reverse (white). 

MONOTONE (80% BLACK or REVERSE)

The 80% black (grey) or reverse logo 
should be used where colour is not 
possible or where a more formal tone  
is required.

The reverse logo may be used on solid 
colour backgrounds where required.
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DIGGERS & TRUCK WORK

541 9626 or 0274 440 441

CONTRACTING LTD

• Landscaping  - Topsoil Screening
• Root Raking  -  Site Clearing
• Driveways  -  Gravel Supplies
• Trenching  -  Posthole Boring

craigandcath@xtra.co.nz

contact MORTEN for a free quote 
Ph: 021 206 9914 or 541 86 85 

email: mortenlausen@gmail.com
www.nelsonlandscaping.co.nz

www.facebook.com/supergreencare/

*Arborist work
*Tree felling
*Hedge trimming
*Tree stump removal
*Wood chipping
*Planting and re vegetation projects
*And much more green care
  of your property

This is done by a trained arborist
and nurseryman with many years
of experience in plant production

and the landscape business
Full insurance cover while all work is being done

FAIRFIELD BERRIES
Under New Management 
(Patrick and Elise Cotter)

Strawberries, boysenberries, raspberries, 
blueberries, and real fruit ice cream!

Follow us on 
Facebook - (Fairfield Berries) or

 instagram (fairfield_berries) 
for updates.

292 Wakefield-Kohatu Highway

Strawberries ready  in a couple of weeks!

Spring Grove

Ph 541 8444
Fax 541 8445
Main Rd North

Wakefield, Nelson

Fuel Available 24/7
Outdoor Payment Terminal

Available with all eftpos,
z card, major credit cards

springgrove@xtra.co.nz

Check our board – no voucher or card required, no minimum spend to receive the price advertised.

Every time you fuel up
1 cent for every 2 litres

purchased goes
back to the school by way of

a Southfuels Donation

NOW AVAILABLE

AUTO ELECTRICIAN

&

AIR CONDITIONING SERVICES
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“...for all creatures great & small...”

Ph 541 8974
info@tcvet.co.nz  *  www.tcvet.co.nz

Edward Street, Wakefield

Head office 35 McGlashen Avenue, Richmond

544 1200 24 hours 

HOURS: 
Monday 8.30 – 5.00 with Brenda consulting all day
Tuesday 8.30 – 5.00 with Brenda - morning consults only
Wednesday 8.30 – 12 Nurse only
Thursday  8.30 – 5.00 with Paula – morning consults only
Friday 8.30 – 12.00 Nurse only

info@wildoatsfarm.co.nz - www.wildoatsfarm.co.nz
441 Pretty Bridge Valley Road, Belgrove, Nelson

Open Throughout The Holiday Season
• Riding Lessons  • Environmental Therapy  

• Picnic Pony Party • The Barn Party
∙ Holiday Programmes • Kindergarten Visits

• Party Ponies Can Come To You!

JASON PRELLER  A.N.C.H

021 167 3803    
kernow4construction@gmail.com
Visit Website: kernowdesign.nz

Don’t just build  
Create!

From Concept to Completion.

Can we celebrate

 your special event 

or 

help remember 

someone dear to you?

Please send your obituaries, 

birth announcements, 

wedding stories, 

other important notices 

to us at 

windowonwakefield@gmail.com 

or ring 541 9005
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67 Whitby Road, Wakefield 7025
Phone 541 8121 
www.wasl.co.nz

     Summer 
   Road Trip 
 Checklist

TYRES
LIGHTS

COOLING SYSTEM
OIL

WIPERS
SERVICE
FLUID LEVELS

Make sure your vehicle is safe for 
all those hot summer road trips!

Book your vehicle in now and beat the rush. 
We’ll make sure you’re good to go!

• WOF’s (Cars, Caravans, Motorbikes, Trailers & Tractors)

• Wheel Alignments & Tyres
• All Vehicle Servicing & Repairs
• Petrol, Diesel & LPG 
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Wakefield Volunteer Fire Brigade
On the night of Wednesday 7th Dec 2022 was a special one for us 
at Wakefield Volunteer Fire Brigade as we celebrated a change in 
leadership. 

After a decade's service as Chief, Fritz Buckendahl has passed 
on the reigns of CFO to Blair Hall. We are also lucky to have Dot 
Ashton taking the step up from her many years as a volunteer and 
an experienced Station Officer, to Deputy Chief Fire Officer.

Fritz has been committed to serving the Wakefield community for 
many years, keeping the wheels turning and always making sure the 
station is spick and span. We are lucky he will be staying on with the 
team as a senior firefighter for years to come. 

Blair and Dot are an awesome team who have shown commitment, 
excellence, and collaboration consistently over the years. 

Fritz leaves the brigade in exceptionally capable hands, and we are all 
excited for what wonderful things will come from this new partnership.

Congratulations Dot & Blair!

If you have been hearing the Wakefield Fire Siren going quite a bit 
lately and thought wonder if I could help, we would like to hear from 
you.

We are looking for a range of members to cover various roles both 
operational and non-operational:

•  Daytime members, maybe you work from home or are a stay-at-home parent [we can help 
with childcare options if this is your barrier to joining.]

•  Operational fire-fighters- standard firefighting duties.

•  Medical Support – we have a small group that are trained in first response & would like to 
look at extending this area.

•  Community Risk & Resilience – Assisting with promotional and educational activities.

If you would like to know more, let's have a conversation.

We can be contacted at : wakefieldbrigade@fireandemergency.nz

CALL LOG

Calls from October 24th to December 14th

Nov

5th	 Kitchen Fire		  Brightwater
6th	 PFA Commercial		  Brightwater
7th	 Medical			   Brightwater
10th	 PFA Commercial		  Brightwater
10th	 PFA Commercial		  Brightwater
15th	 MVA			   Kohatu Highway
24th	 Medical			   Wakefield
24th	 MVA			   St Arnard
24th	 Bus fire			   Tophouse
27th	 PFA Commercial		  Brightwater
28th	 PFA Commercial		  Brightwater

Dec

1st	 MVA	 St Arnard
4th	 Medical	 Wakefield
7th	 MVA	 St Arnard
9th	 MVA	 Hope Saddle
11th	 MVA	 Golden Downs

Total calls for the year so far = 99
Total calls 2021 = 162

027 299 0342
www.smokenandspits.com

Dry Hire Spits, Meat Supplies and Catering 

Television - Aerials and
Installation

Telephone, Internet 
Problems and Installation

tasmancomtech.co.nz
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Community Notices

Spring Grove Church of Christ   
Main Road, Spring Grove

Worship and Communion Sundays 10am 
You are welcome to attend

"The Greatest Gift of God is Love"
"For God so loved the World that he gave 

his one and only son, that whoever believes in him 
should not perish but have eternal life"

John ch 3 vs 16 (NIV)

 

 

Join us and Create with your 

 

THURSDAY   9.30 am-noon 
 

Wakefield Village Hall – Supper Room 
$4 donation per session  

 

Everyone Welcome. All levels of interest 
 

For more information contact Joyce 03-5418832 
 

 
 

 

2022 Art Group sessions close on 15th Dec. 
Recommences 19th January 2023 

  

Door-to-door to Richmond for only $5 return

We will now drive anyone from their home to the Sundial car 
park, Richmond, provided they live within the Wakefield of 

Brightwater boundaries or less than 500m from the bus 
route. 

We can also stop at 185 on request. Buy your weeks 
groceries and save $$$.

Visit  ntctt.org.nz for a timetable and phone 020 4195 
8866 to book your seat or for further information.

WAKEFIELD
BOWLING CLUB

Scrap metal

Wakefield Bowling Club is willing to collect any old metal, 
wiring, whiteware (excl fridge & freezers), car batteries, etc.

Please phone Trevor on 541 8855.



Community Classifieds
FOR SALE		           November
Skellerup redband gumboots size 6 vertially 
new $25

Garden tools - fork, spade, hoe.  
Good condition $10 each

Ph 03 541 9251

FOR SALE		  October
Bundles of sawn slabs of firewood
Ring Rex Kelly 027 4434 105

FOR SALE		  October
3 pure bred murray grey heifers 1 x 6 years, 
1 x 2 years and 1 x 18mths
Phone Wendy 541 9119

FREE		  October
Pallet green house glass
Pallet old red bricks
Phone Wendy 541 9119

FOR SALE		               October 
Frozen blueberries - Wakefield
Phone 021 267 1298

FOR SALE		  November
Beef X weaned Steer Calves available.
Well grown, quiet and electric fence trained.  
Ph 0211 680 324 or 541 8008

HANDYMAN WANTED	 November
For my garden and property for 4 - 6 hours 
per month to Tapawera.  

Jobs include mowing taller grass along the 
fence and bank,  trimming branches and 
bushes, working where a ladder must be 
used, small repairs and anything that is to 
heavy/too much for an elderly person. 
Ph 0226795500 or c.k.loburn@gmail.com

FREE			             December
2-seat settee suitable for fabric repair or 
recovering.
Phone Peter 541 8863

FOR SALE	       	           December
Large wine rack up to 35 bottle capacity as 
new $50 - phone 541 8363

FOR RENT		            December
One bedroom modern apartment including 
garage in Pigeon Valley area - no dogs or 
cats please. 
Option of organic garden available.
For enquiries contact 
Sonja at 027 374 0500

FOR SALE			   January
Leather work-boots, size 9.
Oliver brand, steel capped, as new.  $50
Ph 03 541 9635

Have an idea 
for an article or 

something you have 
written that you 

would like to submit?

Email us at 
windowonwakefield@gmail.

com 
or ring 541 9005

Interested in playing chess?
An invitation to all, young and old, learners and players.

Meeting at the Wakefield Bowling Club rooms

on 24th January at 7.30 pm.

Bring your own chess set if you have one please.

The Bowling Club is just south of the Wakefield garage.

Contact :  03 541 9635

for Sale

wanted
free

Help
We need your 

for sales
wanted

or help requests

please contact
541 9005

some limitations apply
please ask

SITUATIONS VACANT

Senior Forecourt Supervisor
Responsibilities

* Customer Service
* Open and Close of store / sole charge
* Stock Ordering and Management
* Supervision of junior staff
* LPG Bottle filling (training given)

Would be ideal for a local who knows the 
area and our regulars.

Long working days on a rostered basis and 
every 2nd weekend and public holidays.

For further information contact:

Steve or Wendy 
Wakefield Auto Services 
67 Whitby Road, Wakefield

Or send your CV
Email: admin@wasl.co.nz



In the event of an emergency, your first task is to ensure the safety of your own home, family and neighbours.  Once you have attended to 
this, if you have specialised skills/ equipment, and/or feel you can assist others; or require assistance yourself, please make your way to 
the Welfare Centre which will be at the St Johns Worship Centre in Edward Street [unless notified otherwise].  

Please note that the existence of a Welfare Centre does not absolve each individual from their responsibility to be personally prepared.  
You should ensure that you have your own survival kit in place, and that you are able to be fully self sufficient for at least three days.

In the event of an emergency, for urgent public messages, tune in to:  
More FM 94.1, Classic Hits 89.8, Fresh FM 95.4

Rutherford Memorial Hall
658 Wakefield-Kohatu Highway, Foxhill

Sue White 027 474 6324
www.lordrutherfordhall.org.nz

 
Higgins Heritage Park
Secretary: David Win

027 631 6786
info@higginsheritagepark.co.nz

Higgins Park Community Fair
David & Diane Win 544 7096

info@higginsheritagepark.co.nz

Rural Ramblers
Carolyn Mason  541 9200

Spring Grove Drill Hall
C Stratford 542 3992

Totaradale Golf Club
Megan or Jahola   541 8030

Wakefield Anglican Church – St Johns
Sundays 9.00am - Holy Communion

10.30am - Family Communion Service
Office 541 8883

St Johns Worship Centre
Bookings Nigel Massey 541 8857

Wakefield  Community  Library
Wendy Gibbs  541 8490

Pam Dick 541 8392
Hours - Tues 10.30 -11.30am

Friday - 2.30 - 4pm
(When library is not open book returns 

can be left at Hair Raisers Salon)

Wakefield  Football  Club (Seniors)
wakefieldfootballclub@gmail.com

Waimea Plains Football Club (Juniors)
waimeaplainsfootballclub@gmail.com

Wakefield  Medical Centre
541 8911

Wakefield Pharmacy
541 8418

Wakefield  Playcentre
Contact:  027 880 2800

Wakefield  Volunteer  Fire Brigade
CFO Blair Hall 027 405 4280

DCFO Dot Ashton 027 543 0529

Willowbank Heritage Village
willowbank2002@gmail.com

Community Directory
Marlborough Nelson Marine 

Radio Assn
Adrian Mullan 021 118 4832

www.mmr.org.nz

NZ Postcard Society Inc
Evie South  541 8980 or 027 907 2879

Richmond Lions - Wakefield Rep
Sue Burrowes 541 9689 or 027 364 0773

Spring Grove Church of Christ
Meet Sundays 10am 541 8011

Waimea South Historical Society
Yvonne Tye  021 542 338

Wakefield Bowling Club
Margaret  Eames  541 8316

Wakefield Brightwater Book Club
Sue McAuley 544 7325

sue.mcauley@ncc.govt.nz
Meets last Wed of every month

Wakefield Community Council
Julian Eggers 027 771 8556

eggers213@gmail.com

Wakefield  Indoor  Bowls Club
Ren Olykan 541 8275

Wakefield Preschool
Contact: 541 8086

Wakefield School PTA
ptawakefield@gmail.com

Wakefield  Tennis  Club
Ngaire Calder  027 279 9938

www.caldertennis.co.nz

Wakefield  Village  Hall
Amby Cowe

ambynz@hotmail.com
541 8869

Window on Wakefield
Articles & Content - 541 9005

Sonia Emerson

Window on Wakefield
Advertising - 541 9641

Genie & Lindsay Bradley

Wakefield  School
Edward  Street   541 8332

Justice of the Peace
Katie Greer

Ph 021 547 756

Country Players (Drama)
Jen Amosa 541 8139 

enquiries@countryplayers.org.nz
www.countryplayers.wordpress.com

Nelson Vintage Engine &
Machinery Club

 Allan  027 319 7427

Pinegrove Kindergarten
03 542 3447

Rural Women
Diane Higgins 03 542 4388

St Joseph’s Catholic Church
Sun  8am 

Parish Preist Seth Pijfers  544 8987

Taoist Tai Chi
Deb Knapp 022 083 9332

Waimea  Sheepdog Trial Club
Sally Powell 021 773 461
Email: sally@tcvet.co.nz

Waimea Area Quilters 
Sue Burrowes 541 9689 or 027 364 0773 

Wakefield Book Group 
Mahala White - 541 8933 or 
Chrissy Harris - 541 9596

Wakefield  Bush  Restoration Soc Inc
Evie South  541 8980 or 027 907 2879

Plunket Nelson Area Office
For appointments etc 539 5200

Wakefield  School/ Community  
Swimming  Pool

Karyn Young 021 112 4203
Libby Thomson 027 541 8202

Target Shooting Wakefield
targetshootingwakefield@gmail.com

Contact: Holly Gibbons
022 406 1674

Wanderers Sports Club
542 3344 

Wakefield  Toy  Library
Saturday  9.30-11.30am

wakefieldtoylibrary@gmail.com

Wakefield Art Group
Thursdays 9.30am - 12pm

Alison 541 8822

NELSON TASMAN

CIVIL DEFENCE - WAKEFIELD AREA COMMUNITY RESPONSE

AED DEFIBRILLATOR LOCATIONS - AVAILABLE 24/7

Wakefield Four Square, Wakefield Bowling Club, Wakefield Football Club, Highfield Farm, Kohatu Flat Rock Cafe, Old Tadmor Store, 
Dovedale Hall, 29 Moonlight Road Glenhope, Corner of Totara View Road and Kilkenny Place, Southfuels Spring Grove, Belgrove Cafe and 
Bar [what was], Lake Rotoiti Fire Station, Golden Downs Golf Club, Totaradale Golf Club.



Bulsara Ltd t/a Tall Poppy Licensed under REAA 2008

Wendy Pearson 
021 567 722  I  541 9667
wendy.pearson@tallpoppy.co.nz

Selling Wakefield properties  
and Supporting the Wakefield  
community for 14 years.

Thank you for your business, 
when you support me you are supporting the following 

local organisations I sponsor:

My clients appreciate my  
FAIRER FLAT FEES and a FREE  
Exceptional Marketing Package

So, if you have any real estate questions, or wonder what your 
property is worth in this buoyant market, please give me a call


